
 
 

Department of Commerce, Community, 
and Economic Development 

ALCOHOL AND MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 
550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 
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Main: 907.269.0350 

 
 

MEMORANDUM 

TO:  Chair and Members of the 
Alcoholic Beverage Control Board 

DATE: March 31, 2020 

FROM: Glen Klinkhart, Director RE: 5637 Seoul Casa 
 
 

Requested 
Action: 

Reinstatement and renewal 

Statutory 
and 
Regulatory 
Authority: 

AS 04.06.090(b): “The board shall review all applications for licenses made under 
this title and may order the director to issue, renew, revoke, transfer, or suspend 
licenses and permits authorized under this title.” 

 
AS 04.11.540: “…If a complete application for renewal has not been filed by 
February 28 or the required fees and the penalty fees have not been paid by that 
date, the license expires at 12:00 midnight February 28.” 

 
3 AAC 304.160(f): “The board will deny a request for reinstatement submitted 
under (e) of this section if 

(1) the license became available in accordance with 3 AAC 304.100(2) and was 
issued to a different applicant, unless the limit of licenses under AS 04.11.400 
has not been reached; or 
(2) the board finds that the failure to timely file or pay was caused by 

(A) the licensee's failure to notify the board of a change of the licensee's 
mailing address; 
(B) a transfer of ownership of the business for which the license was issued 
without written approval of the board in violation of AS 04.11.040; 
(C) a lease of the licensed business to another person in violation of AS 
04.11.450(c); or 
(D) any other action of the licensee whether active or tacit that the board 
finds constitutes a failure to lawfully operate the business for which the 
license was issued.” 

Staff Rec.: Evaluate reinstatement request in accordance with 3 AAC 304.160(f) 
 
 

Background: During the 2020/2021 licensing period, a renewal application was not submitted. 
The licensee was sent an expiration warning letter by mail on 2/10/2020. An expiration and 
cessation of operations letter was sent on March 9, 2019. 



The licensee has submitted a request for reinstatement and complete renewal application, and 
all required fees on 3/12/2020. 

 
 

Attachments: Request for Reinstatement 
Renewal Application 



Baker, Randi B (CED) 

From: 

Sent: 

To: 

Subject: 

Attachments: 

Categories: 

To Whom it may concern, 

Andrew Cho <seoulcasa907@gmail.com> 
Thursday, March 12, 2020 2:27 PM 
Alcohol Licensing, CED ABC (CED sponsored) 

reiristatement 
letter.pdf; 5637 2020-2021 Temp.pdf 

Randi 

Hello my name is Andrew Cho, Owner of Seoul Casa. I received a letter in the mail mid Feburary about my liquor license 

expiring on February 28, 2020 and after receiving the letter I forgot to turn in my renewal application on time. 

On February 28th I relized that I forgot to submit my renewal application and contacted AMCO and I believe I spoke with 

Olivia Frank. I explained my situation and she emailed me the application and a temporary license. 

Sending in my application late was a honest mistake and I hope AMCO will consider reinstating my license. Thank you 

Attached is the letter I received and the Temporary License 

Best Regards, 

Andrew Cho 
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